

Clayton State University

Student Government Association

General Session

Friday, October 26, 2018

12:00 PM | UC 265

MINUTES

- I. Call to Order
- II. Roll Call
- III. Officer Reports
 - •President: President Watson has started planning for CSU Day at the Capitol. There will be more information pertaining to this at our next meeting.
 - Vice President: Vice President Lambert discussed what SGA's job will be at Service Fest which included resistant socks for local hospitals. She also reminded senators to send in their shirt sizes to make sure that a shirt will ordered for them. meeting with representatives, submit shirt sizes
 - Secretary: Secretary Eubanks announced that all past SGA minutes are now on the SGA website.
 - Treasurer: Treasurer Rainey announced that the budget has not changed.
- IV. Student to Senator Talk
- V. Guest Speakers
 - Mari Banks & Rita Basel from the CAS: Guest speakers Mari Banks & Rita Basel were not able to come to the general session.

VI. Chair Reports

- Senate Lead:
 - -International Potluck Proposal: The International potluck that will serve students on campus that may not be able to go home for Thanksgiving. This event will be in collaboration with the Honors Society, SSC and RSA. Volunteers are asked to purchase or bring their favorite food. This event will be on November 19th at 4:00pm. SGA voted to collaborate with CCS in their "Let's Eat: Pre-Thanksgiving Event" into making it the "International Potluck" Project.
 - -Hands of Thanks Proposal: SGA will volunteer at the Peachtree Salvation Army's Thanksgiving Day meal on Friday, November 16, 2018, after the meeting. We are asked to assist wherever the Salvation Army needs our help. SGA voted to volunteer in the dinner at the Peachtree location.
- Student Affairs: Committee Chair Glynnisha broadcasted that the Campus Safety Walk will be on November 13, 2018, from 5:00-7:00pm.
- Academic Affairs: A doodle link will be sent out to the SGA body pertaining to Mystery Readers event.
 - **-STEM Majors Survey:** The purpose of the STEM major survey is to decipher from the student population whether or not STEM majors are in need of more tutors and what courses specifically. SGA voted to have this survey sent out to students.
- Internal Affairs: The SGA concern boxes have been moved to Laker Hall and the 2nd floor of the UC near Mainstreet. Also, the question for "SGA Thursdays" next week is "what do you want to see for homecoming?".
- Fiscal Affairs: (See Breast Cancer Awareness Item)
- Graduate Affairs: Committee Chair Mikelyn Willis will be meeting with Michael Little soon to discuss bridging the gap between graduate students and undergraduate students.

VII. Old Business

- SGA Meet & Greet: The SGA Meet and Greet was a success.
- Breast Cancer Awareness Table: The donations surpassed our goal and the table was a success.
 All funds collected will be sent out to the "Pink Fund" next week. Committee Chair Careese
 Coulzie will be updating the SGA body when this is completed.
- Student Concerns from Last Meeting: Secretary Eubanks met with Natasha Hutson about a
 concern relating to Campus Life and Student Organizations. There is only room for student
 organization tablecloths in the Campus Life Department. We were instructed to contact a
 worker in the UC to find other storage areas. Also, new concern slips were created for the
 student concern boxes that are now spread out around campus.

IX. New Business

- Homecoming Meeting: President Watson will send out an official meeting date and agenda to the body for the meeting related to homecoming planning.
- SGA Potluck: Internal Affairs will be working on the SGA potluck that will happen at the end of the semester. More information will be given out soon.
- X. Induction of New Senators: Three freshman senator were inducted making our total amount of SGA members 27.
- XI. Adjournment Meeting adjourned at 1:11pm.